
 

    
Our ref: FOI/2223/274  
  
Name:  James Hughes 
By email to: request-945205-84db82be@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
 
 
1 March 2023 
 
 
Dear James, 
 
Your request for information received on 2 February 2023 has now been considered.  A response is provided 
below. 
 
Please can you I request your IT recruitment spend, contract and permanent for the last financial year?  
 

Permanent Recruitment     £30,710.08  
Agency Staff   £173,973.58  
Total spend   £204,683.66  

 
Which recruitment agencies have you been in contact with over the last year? 
Alan Brown, Eutopia Solutions, Hays Specialist Recruitment, James Andrews Recruitment Solutions, 
Michael Page International Recruitment and PeopleScout. 
 
Please send me a current IT Organisation Chart? 
See attached. Not all posts have been individually itemised, so the staff numbers under each box are not 
accurate. The correct number of posts in each area is shown in brackets on row four. These posts are 
planned numbers - not all will be filled until Academic Year 2023/24. As the organisation chart does not 
include staff names, all posts are shown as vacant. 
 
If you are unhappy with the way we have handled your request for information, you have a right under 
Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act to ask the University to review it; however, you must do so 
within 40 working days of the date of this response. Your request should include our reference number and 
explain the reason for requesting a review. Email foi@liverpool.ac.uk or write to the Freedom of Information 
Reviewer, Legal & Governance, University of Liverpool, Foundation Building, 765 Brownlow Hill, Liverpool 
L69 7ZX.  We will respond to your request for an internal review within 20 working days of receipt.  
 
Following an internal review, if you are still dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have a right to 
appeal to the Information Commissioner at The Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Telephone:  0303 123 1113 www.ico.org.uk.  There is no charge for 
making an appeal. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Kirsty Rothwell 

 
Kirsty Rothwell 
Freedom of Information Officer / Data Protection Co-ordinator 
Legal & Governance 
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